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Global Entries Online…

Here is a quick tutorial on how to use Global Entries Online. Please have a go at using this for all Jump Club days, especially if you are planning to compete at showjumping competitions outside Jump Club. The first time involves a lot of setting up but after that it gets easy. 

1. Google ‘Global Entries Online’. Go to web site.

2. The home page will invite you to register as a new user or log in as an existing one. Tip: before you do this, there is a drop down menu in the top left hand corner. Change the sport to Equestrian-Showjumping.

3. Select ‘Register Now’. You will then have to fill out all of your personal details as well as create a user name and pass word. Make sure you remember these for the next time you want to use Global Entries. The name you enter here is what will be used on your entries. Unfortunately, if you have more than one rider in your family, you will have to register for each of them, which means a different user name for each.

4. When personal details are correct go to the next page which is ‘Manage Horses’. It will say that you currently have no horses so you scroll down and begin to fill out the horse details. If your horse is registered with the EA, you should use the registered name as it is usually official events that you will use Global Entries for. The details can always be changed later though. When completed one horse, click submit. If you have more than one horse, repeat until you have finished. 

5. When you have entered all of your horses details, go to ‘Events’ in the in the sub – heading bar. It should say that you have not registered for any events if you are a first time user. If you wish to enter a Bega Showjumping Club event, click on the ‘Event Calendar’ icon at the top. A list of club’s that have events on Global Entries will come up. Scroll down and click on Bega Showjumping Club.

6. A list of Bega Showjumping Clubs events should come up. Click on ‘details’ next to the event you wish to enter. When the details come up, scroll down to the highlighted ‘ENTER THIS EVENT’ and click.

7. A program for the event will come up. Place a green tick in the box next to the event that you wish to enter. The cursor will then jump across to “rounds” which has a number in the box. This actually means ‘how many horses do you wish to enter in this particular event?’ Enter the number of horses you wish to enter and then a drop down list of your horses names will appear for you to select from. Some shows have a limit on the amount of entries that they will accept which is shown on the right hand side. Some shows also have an entries deadline. If you are unable to process an entry, you may have gone over these limitations. 

8. Check your entries carefully before submitting. If it was an official event you were entering you would then have to complete the payment section. This is not required for Jump Club. I believe you can go back and change your entries any time before the entries deadline. Hope this helps. If you have any queries, ask Jenny Beresford in the office at Jump Club and she will try to assist.
